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February is World Understanding Month!   

How are you as a Rotarian helping to promote world understanding?   

These next three months we have Rotarians from District 5000 going on National 

Immunization Days to India, participating in Friendship Exchanges in Taiwan and Japan, 

supporting  projects in Cambodia, Thailand, and Romania, attending District Conferences in 

Japan, attending and leading a peace symposium – and inviting many, many sister clubs to 

visit Hawaii.  Do these activities promote world understanding?  Of course they do! 

How are you helping to promote world understanding?  Let us know what your club is doing.  

Let us know what you as Rotarians are doing.   We’d like to have a record of all the current 

sister club relationships – when you went there last and when they’re coming here.  We’d like 

to know how many of your club members are visiting international projects.  Let us know 

how many short-term exchanges are going on with sister clubs.   

Tell your story... 

so we can share it with the world.  We need to let people see what Rotary is doing to promote world understanding and peace.  

Another story I might not have already shared with you: 

John and I were participating in our first National Immunization Day in Mumbai, India – I think it was 2003 – with a group of 

Rotarians from District 5000.  I remember I was thrilled that the President of the Rotary Club of Mumbai that year was a 

woman – a woman highly respected by her club members and community.  We were in a small fishing village section of 

Mumbai – a floating small city surrounded by the teeming masses of people that make up Mumbai.  We administered the drops 

– and yes, you do really feel like you’ve done something very, very special.  But the highlight of that trip which has stayed with 

me to this day is that the group from Hawaii wasn’t the only team working with the Indian Rotarians and public health workers  

that day.  When we had a chance to pause and meet the other group we were astonished to discover that they were from 

Pakistan – at that time India and Pakistan were engaged in open hostilities.  Two countries at war, but Rotarians from each 

working side by side to save the children of Mumbai, India.  At that moment I suddenly realized as never before that there is  

hope for peace and understanding in the world – through Rotary. 

So – it’s FEBRUARY!  February 23rd is the 110th anniversary of Rotary International.  Find a way to promote world 

understanding – or community understanding – or family understanding - and share that story with friends and potential 

Rotarians.  We have Five more months this Rotary year to make a difference in someone’s life!  Five more months to change 

your own life!  Five more months to ... 

Light Up Rotary!!! 

District 5000  



Camp RYLA transforms student leaders  
Over 60 Maui students attended the 14th annual Camp RYLA 

sponsored by the Rotary Clubs of Maui, January 23-25, 2015 at the 

YMCA Camp Keʻanae.  

“Camp RYLA was a fabulous opportunity for all of the students 

who attended to expand our networks and become better leaders,” 

KSM sophomore Sky Chun-Matsukawa said. Though it rained for 

almost the entire duration of the Rotary Youth Leadership Awards 

camp, that didn’t stop campers from having fun indoors and out.  

At Camp RYLA, campers are put 

into “ohanas,” or groups, that 

have two to three senior 
facilitators. This was the first year 

that the camp was primarily 

student run. “We made the 

decision last year to increase the 

number of student facilitators and 

decrease the number of adult facilitators so that the students had a 

chance to teach and be the role models,” said Joanne Laird, Rotary 

Youth Service Chair for District 5000. “It is the most powerful 

thing I have seen in my 8 years of doing Camp RYLA.”  Three of 

the 27 student facilitators were from KS Maui: seniors Sarah 

Reyes, Brandy Takiguchi and myself. “It was really cool to be a 

part of the first student-run RYLA,” Reyes said. “It made me more 
confident as a leader and allowed me to grow into my leadership 

positions.”  

The purpose of Camp RYLA is to train future leaders and offer the 

skills and tools to make a difference in the world.  On the first 

night, campers, as well as facilitators, participated in ice breakers to 

get to know one another. This allowed campers to switch out of 

their “ohanas” to meet other people. On top of that, each group 

performed a skit that correlated to one of the 15 Nuggets of 

Leadership, which are leadership rules to live by. Among these 

rules are things such as “trust is a must” and “group thinking is 

better than individual thinking.” Campers took these leadership 
nuggets and incorporated them into activities over the entire 

weekend.  

On Saturday, the students were 

divided into two large groups to 

do community service at two 

different loʻi kalo, or  taro 

patches. The reason for this 

was because at last year’s 

camp, students said that they 

would have enjoyed more 

community service. “Aunty 

plant in, but, of course, it’s not a day at the loʻi without a mud fight. 

Once everyone was showered 

and back at the YMCA, it was 

back to team-building exercises 

indoors and out. Inside, students 
learned about the 4-Way Test; a 

test that all Rotarians judge their 

actions by. The 4-Way Test 

states: Is it the truth? Is it fair to 

all concerned? Will it build 

goodwill and better friendships? And, will it be beneficial to all 

concerned? The 4-Way Test can be applied to all situations to help 

one make the right decisions. While outside, campers played soccer 

and ultimate Frisbee and participated in leadership activities that 

involved effective communication. That night, campers got into 

groups and talked about their “sparks.” Facilitators explained that a 

spark is something one is passionate about and wants to do some-
thing about to make a difference. Once everyone shared their 

sparks, they wrote them down on a pieces of paper and put them on 

the “spark wall.”  
 

The group also got to watch a performance by aerial dancer Lexi 

Justus, the daughter of the YMCA Camp Keʻanae owners. “It was 

one of the coolest things I’ve ever seen,” Takiguchi said, “and she’s 

only 13!” On Sunday there  was a Leadership Speed Dating activity 

where Rotarians from the community came to share their experi-

ences and give advice to the future leaders, the campers. “My fa-

vorite part was meeting the various RYLA club members and ask-

ing them questions relating to their successes,” Chun-Matsukawa 

said. “They are living proof that we can and will make it.” After 

that, each attendee was given a certificate and a RYLA pin in a 
graduation ceremony. “Go out and make a difference. Take the 

skills, take everything, and go change somebody’s life,” Laird said. 

Article written by Maile Sur, news editor, Ka Leo O Na Koa a stu-

dent at Kamehameha Schools. 

Revised Oahu RYLA Application 2015 

Generic Code of Conduct 2015 

Generic Medical Form 2105 

Generic RYLA 2015 Application 
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WATCH  

WHAT’S  

HAPPENING  

IN  

MEMBERSHIP!   

MARCO’S MEMBERSHIP MADNESS 

LAUNCHES FEBRUARY 15TH  

http://portal.clubrunner.ca/60108/Documents/en-ca/42c7dee0-5b4a-4ecf-876f-a56e9a3e0e98/1
http://portal.clubrunner.ca/60108/Documents/en-ca/9ed79206-d0f6-4ed5-aa73-607bd60c772c/1
http://portal.clubrunner.ca/60108/Documents/en-ca/c2478a71-e626-4f7c-a5d1-ec104ae64263/1
http://portal.clubrunner.ca/60108/Documents/en-ca/ae7e6e18-aefd-4a3e-a7fc-af7c2f7dc58f/1


Boots, Jeans & Cowboy Hats 

Foundation Dinner 

January 31, 2015 

 

Congratulations  
 

Dave & Mary Ann Berry 

was honored with the Arch 

C. Klumph Society Trustee 

Circle award.  
 

Presented by  

RIPP DK Lee &  

DG Laura Steelquist 

 

Major Donor Level One:  

Galen Coffman 

 

 

Albert & Dolores Bediones 

 

 

Charlene & Amos Meyers  

 

BEQUEST Level One 

 

Bede Cooray 

 

 

Paul Harris Fellow  

Society Level  

             

 IL Kim  
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Celebrating Rotary’s     

110th Anniversary 

February 23, 2015 

 

UPCOMING EVENTS  DISTRI CT LEADERSHIP  

District Governor 

Laura Steelquist 

Email: laura@himed.cc 

Phone:  808-221-0126 

District Governor-Elect  

Del Green 

Email: del.rotary5000@gmail.com 

Phone:  808-523-2363 

District Governor Nominee 

Clint Schroeder 

Email: schroeder@hagadoneprinting.com 

Phone:  808-295-8667 

District Governor Nominee Designate 

Nalani Flinn 

Email: roadrun703@aol.com 

Phone: 808-342-1565 

Secretary  

Naomi Masuno 

Email: naomi.masuno@boh.com 

Phone: 808-694-8332 

Treasurer  

Karina Yee 

Email: karena_yee@yahoo.com 

Phone: 808-927-4591 

Immediate PDG  

Phil Sammer 

Email: 808 780-9200 

Phone: psammer@lava.net 

Assistant Governors 

Kauai 

Richard Olsen 

Email: Kauai.sailor@gmail.com 

Phone: 808-634-8703 

West Oahu 

Marietta Bustamante 

Email: marietta.bustamante@gmail.com 

Phone: 808-780-1260 

North Central Oahu 

Clint Schroeder 

E:cschroeder@hagadoneprinting.com 

Phone: 808-295-8667 

West Central Oahu 

Yolette Nishimoto 

Email: yolette@hawaii.rr.com 

Phone: 808-392-9867 

Central Oahu 

Jim McClelland 

Email: jimmcclelland01@gmail.com 

Phone:  

East Oahu 

Sandy Matsui 

Email: sandy.matsui@gmail.com 

Phone: 808 741-9202 

Maui Valley 

Tom Leuteneker 

Email: tomleuteneker@hotmail.com 

Phone:  

Maui Coast 

Mark Harbison 

Email: markaharbison@gmail.com 

Phone:  

Hawaii East 

Charlene Meyers 

E: charlenevolcanorotary@gmail.com 

Phone: 808-937-2178 

Hawaii West 

Donna Hiranaka 

Email: rotarykonamauka@gmail.com 

Phone:  

CHAIRS 

Finance Chair 

Roy King 

Email: rekinghi@aol.com  

Phone: 808-737-1991 

Public Relations Chair 

Linda Coble 

Email: lindacoble@mac.com  

Phone: 808 284-2000 

Service Projects Chair 

Kathleen Merriam 

Email: 

Phone: 

Youth Service Chair 

Jo Ann Laird 

Email: mamalrd@jps.net 

Phone: 808-757-0981 

Membership Chair 

Marco Schlesser 

Email: marc.schlesser@e-hps.com 

Phone: 808 393-3755 

The Rotary Foundation Chair 

Ayman El-Dakhakhni 

Email: aymand5000@gmail.com 

Phone: 808-728-5000 

District Conference Chairs 

Beth & Jim Hoban 

Email: bhobanhi@msn.com 

Phone: 

D5000 Foundation Committee Chair 

Phil Sammer 

Email: 808 780-9200 

Phone: psammer@lava.net 

  

 Hawaii District 5000 
 

District Phone:  

808-536-8778 

 

 

 

            www.rotaryd5000.org  

District5000 

Rotary International     

Convention 
 

June 6-9, 2015 | Sao Paolo, Brazil 
 

Register early! 

It’s time to register for the... 

 

HAWAII DISTRICT 5000 CONFERENCE 
Hilton Waikoloa Hotel, Kona Coast, Hawaii 

May 22 through May 24, 2015 

 
JOIN US FOR A FUN FILLED WEEKEND OF FRIENDSHIP, NET-

WORKING, AND TRAINING ON THE STUNNING KONA COAST! 

You don’t want to miss this extraordinary opportunity to “Talk 

Story” with Rotarians from all over Hawaii’s District 5000!  

Bring the whole Family! This year, our conference is over Me-

morial Day Weekend, May 22-24. You can stay at the beautiful 

Hilton Waikoloa Village for only $139 per night!! The rate is 

good for 3 days before, and 3 days after the conference. Come 

for the conference, stay for a little vacation time in one of Ha-

waii's most incredible resort properties. Space is filling up 

quickly, so don’t delay!  

 

To register, and for more information, go to:  
http://www.d5000conference.org 

 

District Conference Video: 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=F5-PDy8YyyY  

https://twitter.com/rotaryhawaii
https://www.facebook.com/rotaryd5000
http://www.d5000conference.org/

